
Tealing Development 
Trust has a new volunteer 
Director - Dr Annie 
Ingram. We're pleased 
to announce that long 
time village resident and 
retired NHS Grampian 
director, Annie, has 
joined the Board and was 
appointed Treasurer of 

the Trust at the May meeting. She has hit the ground 
running and is already making a big difference. 
Welcome Annie - we admire your energy and look 
forward to working with you for the benefit of the 
Tealing community.

Supported by the Seagreen Community Benefit Fund 
(part-time for a year) Gillian’s role will help us to firm up 
the 5-year Community Action Plan and to progress the 
main themes identified in last year’s residents survey i.e. 
safe off-road paths, improved parks and green spaces, 
more community groups & activities and developing the 
hall as a lively community hub.  Gillian, with some of the 
Tealing Development Trust directors, will have a stand in 
the hall at the summer barbecue on Sat 19 Aug – please 
come over to say hello and to share your thoughts and 
ambitions for our community. 
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COMMUNITY BOOST! 
We’re delighted to announce that after receiving 
several strong applications and conducting a whole 
day of recruitment panel interviews, Gillian Barclay 
was the successful candidate and is starting as Tealing’s 
first ever Community Coordinator on 1 August. Gillian 
brings a wealth of relevant experience, ideas and 
enthusiasm to the role and looks forward to meeting 
everyone over the coming weeks and months. 

Gillian Barclay

VILLAGE PEOPLE

Annie Ingram

When his neighbour, Caroline Brown, severed an artery 
falling on to broken glass in a serious accident recently 
and stumbled into the Speckled Hen shocked and losing 
a lot blood, Ian didn’t hesitate. With incredible calm 
he ushered Caroline into his Land Rover and sped her 
along the Kingsway to A&E, where he stayed with her 
until she was out of danger. Doctors said later that Ian’s 
quick thinking had saved Caroline’s life as she could have 
bled out. Well done Ian, Caroline and her family will be 
forever grateful. 

LOCAL HERO - IAN REID 
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We met with representatives of Angus Council Roads 
& Transport team and Councillor Lloyd Melville to 
discuss the concerns of local residents about changes 
to the Bus Service no. 139. Hopefully many of you will 
have completed the bus service consultation that was 
available online or managed to meet with Hong Zhang, 
Communities Officer when she was in Tealing on 
Monday 26th June. Angus Council will collate all the 
answers and comments and will be meeting with local 
councillors in August to discuss the design of the new 
service – with the result be made public hopefully by 
mid-September. The community council was reassured 
that the issues and concerns we raised are being taken 
seriously and we’re confident that the council will do all 
they can to deliver the best service possible within their 
financial constraints.

TEALING COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
(TCC) UPDATE

LOCAL BUS SERVICE A reminder that we have funding from Seagreen to 
support a wide range of community projects and 
encourage residents with a good idea to complete an 
application form.  The form can be requested by 
emailing secretary@tealingvillage.org and is available
via the new Tealing CC Facebook page. The latest 
application was from Tealing Primary Parent Council 
who got funding for plans to turn the school garden 
into a community-wide garden.

Examples of previous projects include:  Tealing Hall - 
screens for digital displays, Covid-19 measures, hall 
signage, reprinting and framing of the hall pictures, 
outdoor gazebos and condition and structural surveys.  
TRSG (now Tealing Development Trust) - Tealing 
Forward newsletters and hall hire.  Community 
wide - purchase and maintenance of the book shed, 
refurbishment of the Black Watch bench, Xmas tree 
for outside the hall and upgrading of the Tealing 
Village website at www.tealingvillage.org

SEAGREEN COMMUNITY 
BENEFIT FUND

We have created a new Facebook page to help keep 
residents informed of any local issues, to publish 
the minutes of our meetings and for reminders of 
Community Council meetings. Please like and follow 
at Tealing CC and the group name is Tealing
Community Council

TEALING COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
FACEBOOK ACCOUNT & GROUP 

You are all most welcome to attend our meetings, 
which are held bi-monthly on a Wednesday 
evening at 6.30pm in the rear hall meeting room 
Inveraldie. The next meeting is Wednesday 16th August. 
We hope to see you there or please contact
secretary@tealingvillage.org with any local issues. 

TCC MEETINGS

JOINING DTA SCOTLAND (DTAS) 
Following a visit here to meet the Board and tour of Tealing in July, this highly effective community-led regeneration 
network of more than 400 ambitious places across Scotland, is admitting Tealing Development Trust to provisional 
membership. This enables us to access a wealth of knowledge, experience, best practice, training and potential 
support, which is great news for Tealing! Find out more at https://dtascot.org.uk/
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TEALING SUPER DRAW WINNERS!
Congratulations to Ian Reid, Moira Nicoll, Angela Bell, Michelle Reilly and Alison Wiseman who each won £100. 
The next draw will take place during the last weekend of September. Only £1 per week to enter, contact Kenny 
07443494719 if you’d like a number.

TEALING FOR ALL VILLAGE BBQ 
SATURDAY 19TH AUGUST! 
Come along to your community hall to enjoy the annual 
BBQ with family, friend and neighbours. There’ll be 
live music from the sensational pop and covers band 
BATHTUB HOOCH between 2 and 5pm - plus beer tent, 
bouncy castle, football challenges, shoot the basket, 
home baking, tombola and much more. 

While most stalls will be available between 12-4, the bar 
will stay open until 6pm to allow everyone to relax and 
enjoy the live music.  If you have something to sell or a 
business to promote tables are available at only £10. To 
help with the organising of this event and for all queries, 
please contact Kenny 07443494719.

CARNOUSTIE & MONIFIETH 
MEN’S SHED VISIT
Representatives of the Trust, Community Council and 
Hall SCIO had a fantastic tour of the workshops, meeting 
rooms, tea room and outdoor spaces at the Panmure 
Centre in Carnoustie recently. Open to men and women, 
it’s a great facility for people to make, learn, repair and 
sell crafts and garden benches etc for the benefit of 
the local community - as well as providing a welcoming 
drop-in space for a bit of company for those with some 
time on their hands. We’re keen to know if there’s any 
interest in starting something similar in Tealing. Email 
your contact details to tealingnewsletter@gmail.com if 
you’d like to be kept informed. 
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The end of term is 
always busy, but this 
year especially so. After 
celebrating our many 
achievements at a 
well-attended annual 
Prizegiving, we finished 
the school year with a 
ceilidh. As well as 
saying goodbye to our 

P7 pupils, we wished Head Teacher Mr Michael Smith 
a fond farewell too. Mr Smith has been at Tealing 
for five years and was much respected by all. 

TEALING PRIMARY SCHOOL UPDATE

During his time at Tealing, our school has achieved 
many awards including RHS 5-star Gardening Award
and Sport Scotland’s Gold School Sport Award. We 
wish Michael continued success in his new post as 
Head Teacher at Inverbrothock Primary School, 
Arbroath and thank him for all he has done for Tealing. 

The recruitment process to find a new Head Teacher 
will start in August. Representatives from the pupils and 
Parent Council will be involved in selecting the 
successful candidate. Until a Head Teacher is appointed 
for both Tealing and Strathmartine Primary Schools, 
an acting Head Teacher, Elaine Thornton has been 
appointed. Mr Chris Bennett has also been appointed 
as an additional teacher for the next session. School is 
now closed for pupils until Tuesday, 15th August and 
we look forward to seeing you then. Find out more at 
www.tealingprimaryschool.org/ or contact Head 
Teacher (Acting), Elaine Thornton Tel: 01382 768133.  

WEDNESDAY “TEALING FOR ALL” 
GROUP IS BOOMING!
This friendly group continues to meet between 1.30 
and 3pm every week and has been enjoying lots of 
taster activities and entertainments during its summer 
programme. All are welcome and the activities are 
optional – just come along for the cuppa and chat if 
you prefer. We’d love to see you there!

Michael Smith

ARE YOU WITH US? 
Tealing Development Trust (TDT) - have YOU joined yet?  All Tealing residents are eligible, joining is free and
it’s a really easy way to help us attract funding and support for local projects and improvements. You’ll be 
invited to our consultation events plus AGM and can also vote on director nominations. Please join online 
today at www.tealingvillage.org or come along to find out more and complete a form at the summer barbecue. 

SCHOOL GREEN SPACES OPEN TO ALL!
Did you know the play park next to the school AND 
the playing field (access via the school gate) with its 
obstacle course are open all year round for public use? 
The school has first call on the playing field, but we’re all 
encouraged to make good use of it at other times 
and especially during the school holidays. Enjoy!


